The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held in the Y.M.C.A. building with 7 members and 2 guests present. During a short business session presided over by E. F. Evans, the following committee was appointed to present nominations for officers for the coming year: D. B. Witmer, Chairman, D. Seachrist, Chester Paes. This committee will report to the Club at the December 11 meeting at which time election will be held.

The evening was devoted to trading after adjournment.

E. F. Evans, Secretary Pro-Tem